


technology through education, physical activity and personal security. This organization brings 

together a variety of FCS professionals to address critical topics challenging society and 

promote research-based life skills education. 

I would like to thank Eugenia Wilson for the outstanding job representing KEAFCS at the 

Kentucky Association of County Agricultural Agents (KACAA) in Pike County in June 2016. 

It was an honor to serve as a member of the 2016 HES Hall of Fame Committee in July. It was 

our role to review the nominations received, and assist with selection of inductees. 

I attended the annual session of NEAFCS in Big 

Sky, Montana in September. I represented the 

Kentucky affiliate at the Leadership Event, and 

attended business meetings as a voting delegate. I 

also attended NEAFCS affiliate webinars. I 

participated in several concurrent sessions that 

were very informative and motivational. KEAFCS 

had 61 delegates plus guests in attendance. 
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JCEP Chairman Charles Comer extended the invitation to assist with the 2016 County Judge 

Executives' Annual Retreat luncheon. This year, it was held at the Boone County Extension 

Office in Burlington on September 22. I extend thanks to KEAFCS members Donna Fryman and 

Judy Hetterman who graciously represented our Association at this event. 

I participated in the KEAFCS budget committee meeting in October. I appreciate Sally Mineer 

and Lora Lee Howard for their dedication in constructing a budget to meet the needs of KEAFCS 

for the coming year.

It has been a privilege to serve on the Kentucky Extension Homemakers

Association (KEHA) board and participate in their 2016 Spring and

Fall Board meetings. 




